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Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 

I would like to begin by thanking all those who had a hand in organizing and running Pastors and Staff Ap-
preciation Sunday. I very much appreciate your love and support as we work to proclaim the Good News of 
Jesus Christ to a world in desperate need of hearing it. The food and fellowship draw us closer together as a 
healthy church family.  

We will have another opportunity for fellowship as we eat lunch together before our Congregational Meeting 
on Sunday, November 10, 2024. At 11:30 a.m. we will gather in Fellowship Hall for lunch and the Congrega-
tional Meeting to approve the 2025 Budget and elect Vestry members. See below for more information. 
 

 
 
Yours in Christ, 
Pastor Weleck 
 
P.S. See you on Sunday! 
 

Congregational Meeting 
in November 

 
The Congregational Meeting to approve the budget for 2025 and elect Vestry members will take place 
on Sunday, November 10, 2024, beginning at 11:30 a.m. in Fellowship Hall. Copies of the 2025 
budget proposed to the voting members of Augustus by Vestry will be available after each service on 
Sunday, November 3, 2024.  
 
What is the purpose of the Congregational Meetings? 
The Congregational Meeting is necessary to authorize the expense budget for the coming year and to 
elect Vestry members, who serve three (3) year terms. The Congregation Meeting is an opportunity for 
the Augustus Lutheran Church family to gather and seek to discern God’s will for Augustus in the com-
ing year. Augustus has another Congregational Meeting in the early part of 2025 to deal with other is-
sues.  
 
Who can vote at the Congregational Meeting?  
Voting members are confirmed members. Such confirmed members, during the current or preceding 
calendar year, shall have communed in this congregation and shall have made a contribution of record to 
this congregation. Members of this congregation who have satisfied these basic standards shall have the 
privilege of voice and vote at every regular and special meeting of the congregation. 

Augustinian 
Augustus Lutheran Church  

An Historic Church for Today’s People 

 

2024 Historic Trappe Free Lecture Series 
St. Luke's Church, 200 W. Main Street, Trappe, PA 

7:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. 
Refreshments Following Lecture 

For more information, please visit the Historic Trappe Facebook Page 

Nov. 19 Chris Malone on paintings by Charles Hofmann + Americana Insights book signing 
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From the Bench           November 
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$12.00 per pie 
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Augustus Book Club  
The next meeting is Monday, November 18, 2024 at 7:00 pm in the Vestry room.  

We’ll discuss The Eulogist by Terry Gamble 

Contact Karen McClain 610-489-9625 or office@augustustrappe.org 

Christiaƍ Educatioƍ 
We enjoyed meeƟng each other’s pets on St. Francis Sunday. Thank you, Pastor Weleck, for 
blessing all our favorite animals.  

Now our Sunday school students are looking forward to conƟnuing to learn about God 
through stories, music, craŌs, science, drama and games! We’ll also be collecƟng for the Mar-
Ɵn Luther School at Gemma Services in November.  

Our middle school students are learning about the Ten Commandments in confirmaƟon class. 
They will finish up in November and will make Advent chains for Sunday school students and 
worship bags for our liƩlest church goers.  

Please keep the children and youth of Augustus in your prayers.  

Grace & peace,  

Sonya Sowards, Director of ChrisƟan EducaƟon  

SENIOR YOUTH GROUP NEWS 
The Senior Youth Group would like to thank all of those who participated in this year’s Trunk or Treat. We 
had over 15 cars and a great turnout. After the event the SYG went on a trip to Pennhurst for their annual 
event. 

As November approaches, we set our sights on the annual Apple Pie fund raiser. We’ll be taking orders 
through November 17th. Pick up will be after both services on the 24th. We thank Thrivent for their donation. 
We use their seed money to purchase the majority of the ingredients. Order forms are located in this addition 
of the Augustinian. 

The SYG meets on the first Wednesday and the 3rd Sunday of each month (September thru May), as well as 
various other days for activities and fund raisers. All youth in 9th -12th grades can take part in the SYG. If 
you’re new to the congregation and have a teen in high school, reach out to one of the leaders and we’ll make 
sure you get information on our group. 

The SYG is looking for a couple of new leaders to help in future years. Please let us know if you are interest-
ed. It’s a very rewarding experience and we’d like to pass on our knowledge to a new group of leaders. New 
people bring new ideas and that is always a good thing. 

 
Cathy Meeley, tcmeeley@verizon.net 

Joe Schaffer, joe.schaffer.44@gmail.com 
Liz Wentworth, lizwentworth@yahoo.com 

Gary Wessner, gtwess@comcast.net  
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Refurbished  
Sunday School Altar 

Many thanks to Scott Halteman for all the hard 
work he put into painting and refinishing our Sun-
day School altar. It was in need of some TLC after 
many years of weekly use with our Sunday School 
students.  
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OUTREACH COMMITTEE – ADVENT REMEMBRANCE DOVES 
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All Saints Sunday 
“…ÊandÊheÊwillÊguideÊthemÊtoÊspringsÊofÊtheÊwaterÊofÊlife,ÊandÊGodÊwillÊ

wipeÊawayÊeveryÊtearÊfromÊtheirÊeyes.” 
--Revelation 7:17 

  

Richard Meeley   Ronald Wessner 
Priscilla Wessner   Ric Case 
Bonnie Bosarth   Sandra Trauger 
Al Stagliano            Shirley Latshaw 
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Christmas Poinsettias! 

The Outreach Committee is once again hard at work preparing the church for Christmas. We have an oppor-
tunity for every member of the congregation to join in this church-wide endeavor. Every year, the Worship & 
Music Committee provides a vehicle for every congregant to facilitate the decorating of the church for Christ-
mas. We are asking that you prayerfully consider buying at least one poinsettia this year to entrench the sanc-
tuary in red and white. If you can do multiple poinsettias, that would be even more fantastic and appreciated. 
These embellishments can also be seen by those patrons who are watching our Christmas services at home.  

Additionally, if you do not wish to take your poinsettia home with you after the Christmas Day service, please 
let us know on your form. The Outreach Committee will tag any donated plants with the Augustus Logo and a 
message of hope. The plants are then taken to assisted living homes and distributed to let the residents know 
that Augustus cares about them. So, every donation is greatly appreciated and nothing goes to waste. We hope 
that you will join us in this endeavor. 
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Each day in the neonatal intensive care unit, tender moments are wit-
nessed. A mother holding her small baby for the first time. A physi-
cian carefully listening to the rapid beating of a new heart. The assis-
tance of a nurse helping support a baby's first breaths. 

A NICU can be frightening for a new mother and even more frighten-
ing when her baby is born too soon, too small. The team in the NICU 
uses such tenderness alongside their skilled hands and trained minds... 
and the results are obvious. Small infants are stabilized, and joyful 
smiles of mothers emerge. Today, our NICU offers a low-technology, 
evidence-based approach to caring for small, sick infants that results 
in an unimaginably high survival rate for Tanzania.  

Above and below, a mother nestles her baby skin-to-skin, kangaroo 
mother care, providing the warmth and assurance that her body can 
offer even while the infant(s) receives respiratory support through a 
nasal RAM cannula and are fed breastmilk through an orogastric 
feeding tube. All the details are attended to and the 
infants rest peacefully. What a joy and a privilege it is 
to be a part of providing this care. The world could 
use more tenderness.  

Twins are one reason that some newborns need many 
days in the NICU, as they are more likely to be born 
premature. With the assistance of the staff, this mama 
is able to provide more than warmth for her babies. 
Kangaroo mother care (KMC) has many benefits- 
regulates heart and breathing rates, improves lung 
function, decreases stress, reduces risk of infection, 
and improves weight gain-- all of which helps im-
prove the development of the small brain!  

 

It's that time of the year! This is the 4th Neona-
tology conference we have held in Arusha and it 
looks like it may be even more far-reaching in 
its impact as we have several new countries 
sending teams. Over 120 hospitals from 20 Afri-
can countries and several non-African countries 
are sending their doctors and nurses to learn 
from a team of nearly 50 instructors arriving 
from across the globe. They will be coming to 
learn innovative, low costs ways to improve neo-
natology services in their hospital setting. This 
may be the largest clinical neonatology training 
conference held in sub-Saharan Africa.  

September 2024            
Dr. Stephen & Jodi Swanson       
ELCA Global Personnel    
Arusha, Tanzania 

Tender Moments of a  
New Life 

Tiny Feet, Big Steps 2024 
African Neonatology Conference  
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In May, Hannah graduated from St. Olaf and it was a grand 
celebration! Caedmon was able to join us and together we cele-
brated her accomplishments. She excelled in every way and it 
was a joy to meet her friends and professors with whom she has 
developed relationships over these 4 years. She had a wonder-
ful summer of travels (including coming home to TZ to attend 
Indya's graduation), and she is now so very happily settled into 
the University of Minnesota's College of Veterinary Medicine! 
She loves every Vet Med class, giving us regular updates of her 
animal anatomy class, and can't stop talking about how grateful 
she is to be there. This is such a huge blessing.  

Indya graduated from Rift Valley Academy in July and also 
with honors! She has such a good set of friends with whom she 
has laughed and hiked and studied over these 4 years. There 
were times when her "chill demeanor" lulled us into thinking 
she was just cruising along... until she was awarded the Saluta-
torian of her class! Another surprise- she joined rugby this year 
and became a top fearless tackler!! What next?! She keeps us 
guessing. At this time she is at the beginning of her gap year 
and is volunteering as a keeper of pangolins and civets at Sav-
ing Vietnam's Wildlife Center in one of their national parks, 
gaining experience in conservation. She is enduring the heat 
and humidity and is blown away by the beauty of Vietnam. She 
will be there for 2 months and be returning to MN later this fall 
to work for a time before heading off on more adventures in 
environmental conservation. 

Caedmon has started his Jr. year at UW Madison, and is deep into his computer engineering classes and lov-
ing it. In his spare time he is rock climbing and slack lining on a long line and has managed to walk 70m. His 
goal? Highlining, of course! Always more challenges. I'm grateful for harnesses and helmets.  

 

 

There are always hard seasons in life, and these past 3 years have held one of the hardest for us to navigate. 
Mid-2021 there was an abrupt change in leadership and governance at Arusha Lutheran Medical Centre 
(ALMC) that was outside of our influence. As we waited to see the outcome of this change, we continued our 
work. But it has been difficult as ALMC is struggling to pay salaries, procure basic medications, and retain 
staff. 

Through the support of our donors we have managed to uphold the standard of care in the NICU, and keep it 
running while the rest of the hospital is struggling. Our NICU remains the gold standard, the best place of 
care for a sick or preterm infant in Northern Tanzania. It is difficult to know where these infants will find care 
if ALMC's NICU has to close. For that reason, we are continuing to walk forward, until we are out of options. 
If you are interested in helping these mamas and vulnerable babies, we could use your financial support as we 
procure medicines, supplies and equipment for their continuing care. We are also now paying all salaries for 
the NICU doctors and nurses through donations. You can use this link for financial support of the 
NICU: https://give.ghm.org/nicu or www.tanzanianchildren.com 

Though the work at Selian Hospital with malnourished children continues in the inpatient ward, the outpatient 
program has suffered a setback in our acquisition of Ready To Use Therapeutic Food, the anchoring nutrition 
food product on which many children rely to complete their healing following a hospitalization. The setback is 
multi-faceted, as all challenges are, and we are hopeful recently that some forward movement is being made.  
 

Celebrations!  

Hospital Challenges  
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The school gardens are growing!! I am happy to report that the ongoing work of nutritional education is bear-
ing fruit (pun intended), and we are looking forward to new opportunities for education in the community- new 
schools and a health center. Stay tuned! We had a busy summer with 2 graduations on 2 continents, and trips 
from CA to PA to visit supporting congregations. Thank you to those who hosted us! It is always good to con-
nect face to face with you while we are Stateside. We regretfully know there are many more churches that we 
were unable to visit. The schedule was full and we moved and slept in more places than we care to count! We 
are both now back in Arusha, in one place, for a time.  
 
Life is full of ups and downs. Joys and sorrows. As you glance back at the newsletter, you will see we are ex-
periencing life! Would you please pray for us- for wisdom, courage, and strength to face each day?  
 
Let us leave you with part of a prayer that resonated with us as we participated in a service at Ascension 
Church in IL: 
 
"YouÊareÊbeforeÊus,ÊGod,ÊyouÊareÊbehind;ÊyouÊareÊinÊtheÊlightÊandÊtheÊdarkness; 
youÊseeÊourÊmostÊpublicÊface;ÊyouÊknowÊtheÊsecretÊthoughtsÊofÊeveryÊheart. 
 
WeÊbringÊtheÊfaithÊthatÊisÊinÊus,ÊandÊtheÊdoubt; 
WeÊbringÊtheÊjoyÊthatÊisÊinÊus,ÊandÊtheÊsorrow; 
WeÊbringÊtheÊprideÊthatÊisÊinÊus,ÊandÊtheÊshame; 
WeÊbringÊtheÊknowledgeÊthatÊisÊinÊus,ÊandÊtheÊignorance; 
WeÊbringÊtheÊhopeÊthatÊisÊinÊus,ÊandÊtheÊdespair; 
WeÊbringÊtheÊcourageÊthatÊisÊinÊus,ÊandÊtheÊfear. 
 
God,ÊgiveÊusÊtheÊgraceÊtoÊwalkÊinÊtheÊwayÊofÊChrist. 
Guide us by your Spirit. In Jesus' name." 
 
Steve and Jodi  

For more information and videos: 
www.tanzanianchildren.com 

or 
Neonatology Africa 

 

Funds are received through Global Health Ministries (https://give.ghm.org/nicu) and directed in entirety to-
wards clinical pediatric training of doctors and nurses in Tanzania, care of babies in the neonatal intensive care 

unit (NICU), medications, bed fees, and food for malnourished children. 

Our mailing address is: 
Steve and Jodi Swanson 

c/o Michael Swanson 
16608 Early Dawn Trail 

Lakeville, MN 55044  

September 2024            
Dr. Stephen & Jodi Swanson       
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Hearts & Hands Committee 
Quilting, Knitting & Crochet 

 
Quilting: 
We now have quilting packs available in the Muhlenberg Center. The pack each has 48 squares in it and 
makes a 60” X 80” quilt top.  
· Pick a pack out of the Basket on the table. 
· Sew the squares into a Quilt top. 
· Return the pack to the bin under the table. 

Each quilt top will then be used to make a quilt for Lutheran World Relief.  

Each pack has instructions, and a contact email address if you have any questions.  
 
Knitting & Crochet: 
Do you like to Knit or Crochet? You don’t need any more Afghans or sweaters? The Hearts and Hands 
Committee of Augustus Women of the ELCA collects: 

For Laurel House, a shelter in Norristown for abused women and children: 
· Knitted and crocheted 7” x 9” inch blocks that are sewn together  
· Completed full-sized Afghans about 49” X 56” (about the same size as the top of a double bed).  

For Genesis House: 
· Baby Afghans about 36” X 36” or 36” X 45” in pastel colors.  

For Doylestown Hospital: 
· Knitted/crocheted/quilted blankets -- 2’-3’ wide by 3’-4’ long. Blankets are distributed to end of life 

patients, both hospice and non-hospice. Blue is the most requested color but any color is okay.   

For Holy Redeemer Hospital’s Maternity Ward:  
· Knitted/crocheted/quilted blankets -- 60” x 50” – Pastel colors. Blankets are distributed to mothers who 

lost their babies.  
 
Place blocks and Afghans in the basket in the Muhlenberg Center. Please contact me if you need any yarn 
at jandmstuffle@verizon.net.  

Congregational Meeting  

Part II  

The Fall Congregational Meeting will be held on  
November 10th  

following the 10:30 am service.  
All members are invited and encouraged to attend this meeting. On the agenda is the  

approval of the 2025 Church Budget as well as Vestry Elections for 2025. 

A light lunch will be provided by Augustus' Women of the ELCA. 
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Thankoffering Sunday 
Augustus Lutheran Church will be holding their annual Thankoffering/Quilt & Afghan Sunday on No-
vember 24, 2024, at both the 8:00am & 10:30am church worship services. The Rev. Maggie Spring Ainslie, 
Director of Pastoral Care at Doylestown Hospital & ELCA Pulpit Supply Rostered Minister, will be our guest 
preacher. Please mark your calendars & plan to attend. You won’t want to miss this service!! 

In honor of Thankoffering, envelopes will be distributed for your donation in support of the life-changing min-
istries of Women of the ELCA programs, resources, leadership training, and operational expenses. All the 
money collected will be sent directly to the churchwide organization of the Women of the ELCA. Make 
checks payable to “Augustus Women of the ELCA”. Please be generous! Thankofferings show gratitude for 
God’s blessings and hope for all that is to come. They give us an important and tangible way to express that 
gratitude and hope. When significant or ordinary moments happen, it is our way of saying “thank you” to God! 

Sunday School  
Nativity Program!  

Nothing is more precious than watching 
a children’s production at Christmas. 
You will not want to miss this event! The 
Augustus Lutheran Church Sunday 
School will perform their annual Christ-
mas Nativity program during the 10:30 
AM service on Sunday December 15, 
2024 in the Brick Church. This is a fan-
tastic church service for both adults and 
children alike and enjoyed by all. Start 
your Christmas family tradition at Au-
gustus! 
  
***SOMETHING NEW: Each family 
attending the 10:30 AM service will 
receive a special gift on behalf of the 
Augustus Sunday School Program 
and the Outreach Committee*** 
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Annual Augustus Family Christmas Party! 

Join the Augustus Family in preparing the House of the Lord for the Christmas Season. It takes many hands to 
get the church ready and we definitely need your help to make it happen! From decorating the tree in the nave, 
to hanging the garland and wreaths, there is lots to do in a short period of time. All of the holiday enhancements 
around our campus entice visitors that are looking for the ‘old fashioned family Christmas’. We will also be 
serving lunch and a light continental breakfast…because a party without food is just a meeting. Look for details 
in the near future and a sign-up sheet in the Muhlenberg Center. Contact Brian O’Hara or 610-489-0417 for 
more details. The event is sponsored by the Outreach Committee and is open to the entire Augustus Lutheran 
Church Family 
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Sun   Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
     1 2 

3 
8:00 am Holy Communion 
9:00 am Sunday School 
9:00 am Adult Bible Study 
10:30 am Holy Communion 

4 
 

5 
 

6 
9:00 am Quilting 
2:00 pm Staff 

Meeting 
6:00 pm 3-in-1 

7 
6:00 pm Bell 

Choir 
7:00 pm Vocal 

Choir 

8 9 

10 
8:00 am Holy Communion 
9:00 am Sunday School 
9:00 am Adult Bible Study 
10:30 am Holy Communion 
11:30 am Annual Meeting II 

11 
7:00 pm Knit-

ting 

12 
7:00 pm Communi-

ty Club 

13 
9:00 am Soup 

Kitchen 
6:00 pm 3-in-1 

14 
6:00 pm Bell 

Choir 
7:00 pm Vocal 

Choir 

15 16 

17 
8:00 am Holy Communion 
9:00 am Sunday School 
9:00 am Adult Bible Study 
10:30 am Holy Communion 

18 
7:00 pm Book 

Club 

19 
9:00 am Quilting 
 

20 
2:00 pm Staff 

Meeting 
6:00 pm 3-in-1 

21 
6:00 pm Bell 

Choir 
7:00 pm Vocal 

Choir 

22 23 

24 THANKOFFERING 
8:00 am Holy Communion 
9:00 am Sunday School 
9:00 am Adult Bible Study 
10:30 am Holy Communion 
1:00 pm Concert Rehearsal 

25 
7:00 pm Knit-

ting 

26 
7:00 pm Commit-

tee Night 

27 
 

28 
Office Closed 
Thanksgiving 

29 
Ofice 

Closed 

30 

November 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
     1 2 
     Joe Firth Diane Krasley 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 
 Abbie Fargo 

John Kochel 
Mary Saylor 

Clifford Sifton 
Brandon Snyder 

Brandon Barish 
Lillian Catagnus 
Edward Cushine 
Jim Herr 
Nate Long 
Kiersten Markert 
Minetta O'Boyle 
Jeffrey Whitman 

Hazel Giera 
Rick Opperman 

Ruth Frazier 
Lily Rode 

Lorna DePaul 
Isaiah House 
Landon Pribbernow 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 
Mike Van Blaricum 
Summer Watts 
Tristan Watts 

Douglas Cornish 
Beth Vida 

 Michele Casullo 
Cheryl Ludwig 

Wade Anderson 
David Hess 
James Murray 

  

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 
Matthew Meeley 
Hogan Millheim 

Aubrey Collins Kevin Dubeck 
Brook Gabel 

Dolores Allebach 
Jacob Keim 
Harold Nelson 

Martin Sweeney Joseph Cooney 
Joshua Martin 

Sarah Interrante 
Sean Whitman 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 
Heather Lilienthal Marie Conver Jack Cooney 

Brian O'Hara 
Matthew Cooney 
Ashley Tighe 

Piper Clark 
Moira Gallagher 

Shirley Heist 
Lucas McCrea 
Matthew Quirk 

 

November Birthdays 


